
Mn/DOT Travel Demand Modeling Coordinating Committee (TDMCC)
Meeting Summary – August 29, 2007
Committee Members and Friends Present

Gene Hicks, Mn/DOT TDA

Jonette Kreideweis, Mn/DOT TDA

Mark Flinner, Mn/DOT TDA – Provided this meeting’s summary

Mark Filipi, Metropolitan Council

Bob Paddock, Metropolitan Council

Jonathan Ehrlich, Metropolitan Council

Tom Faella, LaCrosse/LaCrescent Area Planning Council

Bob Sands, Jacobs, Edwards and Kelcey
Susan Moe, FHWA 

Gerald Liibbe, FHWA
Chris Moates, Mn/DOT District 6 – Rochester 

Many staff and directors of the MPOs

Other Members Not Attending
Jaime Sloboden, SEH Consulting

Bob Byers, Hennepin County 

Kate Garwood, Anoka County

Dave Then, St. Cloud Area Planning Office 

Greg Gaides, Parsons 

John Crawford, URS Corporation
Terry Humbert, Mn/DOT District 3 – Brainerd 

Phil Wheeler, Rochester Council of Governments 
Brian Isaacson, Mn/DOT Metro District 

Steve Ruegg, PB Consultants

Steve Wilson, SRF Consulting

Ron Chicka, Duluth – Superior MPO 

Introduction to the Meeting
A joint meeting of the Travel Demand Modeling Coordinating committee (TDMCC) and the Municipal Planning Organization Directors  
Thanks go to Phil Wheeler and his staff for including us on the agenda and for providing a room and equipment for our program.  It is the intent of the committee to meet outside of the Minneapolis/St. Paul Metropolitan area again in late winter or early spring.  Coordinating presentations and featured topics during these kinds of shared events will expand the level of exchange between the committee and the attending staff of the MPOs.
TAZs – Let’s Get Ready 
(presentation at: www.dot.state.mn.us/traffic/data/html/mtdmcc.html)
A presentation (found in the file TAZs_Lets_Get_Ready.ppt) was provided that emphasized the need to prepare Census and TAZ boundaries for the next census and to look for opportunities to work together with neighboring MPOs as necessary and local government agencies.  Discussion included challenges associated with municipal boundary changes affecting TAZ data and forecast comparisons between years, and coordination between proposed census boundary changes and the TAZ-up activities that will be happening during the same time period.
Metropolitan Travel Forecasting – Current Practice and Future Direction – 

TRB SR 288 document at: http://onlinepubs.trb.org/onlinepubs/sr/sr288.pdf
A presentation by Jonette Kreideweis summarized the recommendations put forth in the SR288 publication and solicited responses from those closest to the travel modeling efforts in their agencies.  The presentation (found in the file TRB Special Report 288.ppt) is found on the web site: 
www.dot.state.mn.us/traffic/data/html/mtdmcc.html
The follow-up phone call from selected travel demand modelers from other states was scheduled for September 5th and individuals from the committee and from the MPO Directors meeting were invited to forward their comments about SR 288.
Next TDMCC Meeting – November 14th, Wednesday, 10:00 until 2:00 at the Arden Hills Training Center
Possible future agenda items:  
· Statewide Model Feasibility Report

· Micro-simulation research in the region, 
· Federal Guidance on increasing the use of Micro-simulation, 
· Interchange planning and justification guidance and the role of land use debiting,
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